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7/13/22

       MINUTES
SHREWSBURY BOROUGH COUNCIL

REGULAR MEETING




                                  JULY 13, 2022
PRESENT:  Mark Beran; Ted Nadobny, Mike Weaver, Fred Arbogast, Ken Thomas,
Keith Wills, and Mayor Michael Sharkey
OTHERS

PRESENT:  Brian L. Sweitzer, Supt. of Public Works; Jeffrey L. Rehmeyer II, Esq.; 

Nate Kirschman; Kim Butcher; Erica Rearich; Richard Buchanan; Brad Dauberman, Fire Chief; Phil Robinson; Courtney Buechler of CGA Law Firm;


Glenn Holmgren; Angela Baldwin
The regular meeting of the Borough Council convened at 7:00 p.m. in the Borough municipal building, 35 West Railroad Avenue, with President Nadobny presiding.
CITIZEN'S COMMENTS

Glenn Holmgren, 24 Ascot Drive, was present regarding the unfinished portion of Ascot Drive and asked when the final paving would be put in place. He mentioned there is also a street light at the end of Ascot Drive that has not been activated by Met Ed.  There is a problem with the water line on Hastings Way (Township) as it is not within the easement and trees and a fence have been placed over the line.  This is a private water line that was to be owned by the HOA and now there is no leverage to fix the line if there should be a leak.  Phil Robinson stated the lots were sold to Keystone Homes and the HOA was never formed.  Not everyone was told about the HOA but documents received at settlement included covenants that would have informed them there was an HOA.  Phil stated he plans on putting the final wearing course down so the Township can adopt the road before September.  There is an agreement that the Borough would maintain the streets and be reimbursed by the Township.  A meeting was held with the developer, the developer’s attorney, Supt. Sweitzer and Sol. Rehmeyer but the situation has been at a standstill.  The water line either needs to be moved or the easement documents adjusted to reflect where it is installed and the trees need to be moved. The homeowners should be given notice that the HOA needs to be formed.  Sol. Rehmeyer will be in contact with the developer’s attorney and Supt. Sweitzer and Phil will investigate the non-working street light.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES
The minutes for the June 8 meeting were approved by unanimous consent.

APPROVAL OF EXPENDITURES

F. Arbogast moved to approve the expenditures for June: General check numbers 4433 thru 4486 for a total of $148,519.76; Water check numbers 2168 thru 2177 totaling $10,731.94; Sewer check numbers 1888 thru 1892 totaling $2,294.13; Highway Aid check numbers none.
K. Wills seconded.  The motion carried with all voting in favor.
APPROVAL OF PAYROLL REGISTER

F. Arbogast moved to approve the June 13 ($17,565.30) and 27 ($18,565.28) payroll registers.

M. Weaver seconded.  The motion carried with all voting in favor.
SUBDIVISION AND LAND DEVELOPMENT BUSINESS

95 East Forrest Avenue New Fill Dirt Site
The 4,000 cubic yards of fill dirt was tested on June 15 and Arsenic, Cobalt and Manganese exceeded the Clean Fill Concentration Limits Group A and Arsenic exceeded allowable amounts in Group B.  The owner will resample the areas next week to check for sample validity.
Chick-fil-A Bond
The work is complete and the bond in the amount of $381,267.81 can be released.  A letter recommending the release was received from Eng. Brenneman.

T. Nadobny moved to authorize the Secretary to release the bond funds in the amount of $381,267.81.
F. Arbogast and M. Beran seconded. The motion carried with all voting in favor.
Codes Enforcement  
Southern Regional Police Department – Mayor Sharkey
The police activity report dated 5/22/22 thru 6/18/22 was received.  The 2021 audit field work is finished with no significant findings.  An officer has received training in truck inspections to enforce commercial motor laws.  One officer resigned and another will be hired.  Feedback has been received on the IGA from Stewartstown and another draft will be presented.  Glen Rock Borough has requested to be a contracted customer starting in January of 2024 using the current level of contributions and locking in for several years.  Mayor was asked to keep Council apprised of the economics of how Glen Rock Borough locking in at the current rate will affect the other municipalities. 
EMA Report –   
Water & Sewer – Supt. Sweitzer
Meeting with New Freedom Borough
The joint meeting will be held on July 21 at 9:00 a.m.

Credit Card Payments
A.Baldwin reported that 65 customers have used the credit service since the bills were received on July 8.
Public Roads & Lighting – Mayor Sharkey and Supt. Sweitzer
Street Paving
The paving project is complete except for sealing curb lines and utilities.  Payment applications will be received for the August meeting.
Brook Meadow Paving  
Shiloh Paving will mill and overlay the intersection of Northpoint Drive and Brook Meadow Circle due to substantial puddling.
Traffic Calming Meeting
A meeting was held with the Tolna Road residents on July 5.  The Public and the Committee unanimously agreed to the following:
· “25 MPH” thermoplastic road marking at Borough/Township line and entrance at South Main Street

· Double yellow line on road centerline and possible white fog line to increase safe vehicle conflict by reducing road width

· “35 to 25 MPH” Reduced Speed sign at Borough/Township line

· “25 MPH” Notification Signs on Tolna Road to promote speed control at $2,600.00 per sign plus cloud space at $450.00 a year per sign.
F. Arbogast moved to approve the suggestions listed above that includes the purchase of two notification signs and cloud space.
K. Thomas seconded.  The motion carried with all voting in favor.  The notification signs were purchased by New Freedom Borough at a discount and the Borough will reimburse New Freedom Borough.

Public Lands, Buildings and Finance – F. Arbogast
Playground Cameras
The additional cameras are installed.  Work is being done to use the Scout house Wi-fi to remotely access the cameras.
ENGINEER’S REPORT

Eng. Brenneman is working with Staff on the SALDO and Zoning Ordinance update.  He is also working with Supt. Sweitzer to update the water system map.

SOLICITOR'S REPORT

Nuisance Ordinance
The ordinance is ready to be signed.

328 West Forrest Avenue Columbia Gas
Columbia Gas will be remitting $1,000.00 to the Borough for its error in cutting the newly-paved street.
Short Term Rentals
Sol Rehmeyer’s office is preparing an Ordinance that will be tied to the Zoning Ordinance since such rentals will be allowed only in the Village zone. 
Ordinance 2022-4 Approving the Intergovernmental Cooperative Agreement for Multi-Municipal Planning
M. Weaver moved to adopt Ordinance 2022-4.
F. Arbogast seconded.  The motion carried with all voting in favor.

Wellhead Protection Ordinance
Shrewsbury Township adopted an ordinance that adopts the Borough’s Amended and Restated Wellhead Protection Ordinance.
Volunteer Tax Credit Law
Sol. Rehmeyer prepared an Ordinance to amend the 2018 Ordinance to allow 100% of the Real Estate Tax Credit for volunteers who qualify.  It was suggested that both the 100% Real Estate Tax Credit and the full Earned Income Tax Credit, of up to $500.00 be offered to Volunteers if they can qualify.  Sol. Rehmeyer will check with Shrewsbury Township to see what other municipalities are doing.

M. Beran moved that the Ordinance be amended to allow 100% of the real estate tax bill and also allow a credit of up to $500.00 Earned Income Tax Credit.

K. Thomas seconded.  The motion carried with all voting in favor.

Public Safety, Welfare and Personnel – F. Arbogast
EMS Study
F. Arbogast moved to authorize the signing of the Peer-to-Peer Technical Assistance Articles of Agreement.
M. Weaver seconded.  The motion carried with all voting in favor.
Personnel Meeting
A meeting will be held by the Committee, Supt. Sweitzer and C. Bosley.
Secretary's Report – C. Bosley

York Adams Tax Bureau – M. Sharkey
The next meeting is at the end of the month.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS

Comcast Public Hearing
A public hearing will need to be scheduled to be held in October or November during a regular meeting.
Sewer Plant Agreements
It was mentioned that in the 1993 Agreement between Shrewsbury Township and Shrewsbury Borough, Shrewsbury Township is supposed to oversee sewer capacity going to residents.  Sol. Rehmeyer will review the Agreements and consider the language in light of what has happened and may be happening relative to sewer capacity matters.

Memorial for Edward Sweitzer
M. Sharkey and A. Nadobny met with representatives of the school district and presented prices for a tree, a bench, and a plaque.  The tree would cost around $750.00; the bench between $750.00 - $1,400.00 and a plaque $350.00 for a total cost of around $2,500.00.  B. Sweitzer stated he would be glad to come up with the funds but doesn’t want it to be controversial.  A. Nadobny stated he would start a Go Fund Me page to raise funds.
M. Weaver moved to allocate up to $2,500.00 for the memorial.
K. Wills seconded.  The motion carried with all voting in favor.

Resolution 2022-5 Request for Multimodal Transportation Fund Grant for Sidewalks
K. Wills moved to adopt Resolution 2022-5.

K. Thomas seconded.  The motion carried with all voting in favor.

NEW BUSINESS
Marriage Ceremony Reports
Mayor Sharkey submitted his first and second quarter marriage ceremony reports.
Re-Appointment to Planning Commission

K. Wills moved to re-appoint Adam Green to the Planning Commission with a new term of 7/15/26.

M. Weaver seconded.  The motion carried with all voting in favor.
Junior Council Person
Mayor Sharkey introduced Henry Heinlein as a Junior Council Person candidate.  Henry will be a senior in the fall.

K. Thomas moved to appoint Henry Heinlein as a Junior Council Person.

K. Wills seconded.  The motion carried with all voting in favor.

Mayor Sharkey administered the Junior Council Person pledge.

Editorial Review Committee
It was mentioned that there should be some level of review of the social media postings and newsletter mailings before going out.  The Secretary will be added as an administrator of the Borough’s Facebook page so she can respond to certain questions.  As far as the newsletter, Council members were asked to be more engaged to submit articles of interest.  The Secretary will notify all of the deadline which must be met in order for the newsletter to be reviewed and then submitted for printing.  And the draft newsletter will be shared in advance with the elected officials prior to publication, so they can be aware of its contents.  Sol. Rehmeyer will review how this matter should be set up and give recommendations as to content to be included in the newsletter.
Pennsylvania State Mayors’ Association Meeting
Mayor Sharkey stated he will be attending the conference and will be submitting requests for payment for the registration and he may stay overnight one night.

COMMUNICATIONS

Sol. Rehmeyer introduced Courtney Buechler, who is an associate at the firm this summer, before she returns to Penn State Dickinson for her final year of law school.

ADJOURNMENT
K. Thomas moved to adjourn the meeting at 9:50 p.m.
K. Wills and M. Weaver seconded.  The motion carried with all voting in favor.

Submitted by Cindy L. Bosley, Sec.
